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Dear Conor

Response to Lisburn and Castlereagh City Council's (LCCC) Local 
Development Plan (LOP), draft Plan Strategy Consultation 

I refer to the publication of your Council's LOP draft Plan Strategy (dPS) and 
opportunity to comment. This Council commends the work that has gone into 
producing the dPS and whilst in support of the majority of the aspects contained 
therein, makes these comments In relation to particular areas of concern, whereby 
the dPS may be considered to be at variance with regional policy and tests of 
soundness in discrete areas. 

Development Plan Practice Note 7 (DPPN 7) references that the Plan Strategy 
should set out an ambitious but realistic vision for the council area as well as the 
objectives and strategic policies required to deliver that vision (para 1.3). The 
practice note further adds that the Plan should also 'ensure that its objectives are 
integrated with, add value to and assist in the delivery of national, regional and local 
policies and strategies within Northern Ireland, the council area and other district 
councils'. 

The Plan Strategy should 'identify interdependencies and relationships between 
places both within and across administrative boundaries' (paragraph 5.4). A council 
must therefore have regard to relevant plans, policies and strategies, not only in its 
own district, but in the adjoining areas. 

It is acknowledged that LCCC adopted a 'consultation and engagement strategy' for 
adjoining Councils. The dPS also refers to the LCCC Consultation and Engagement 
Strategy as an 'opportunity to discuss Cross boundary issues, matters of collective 
interest and possible resolution and mitigation in areas of disagreement'. 

The latter part of the statement is slightly disingenuous as the workshop discussions 
were attended by Council officers, without any delegated powers, and not in the 
context of an agreement platform and not informed fully in respect of detail of policy 
direction to be proposed by LCCC. 
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